Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: planning permission for social rent dwellings
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1. The total number of dwellings in developments that were granted planning permission by the council between 5 July 2024 and 4 January 2025 - and how many of these dwellings are currently designated as being for social rent*? (For the avoidance of doubt, please count individual units within multi-home developments as separate dwellings - e.g. count a block of 20 flats as 20 dwellings, etc.)

* To be clear, we are asking for data specifically on dwellings that will be let at social rent, and do not want statistics on umbrella categories such as "affordable". This is the case for every question in this FOI request that asks about social rent dwellings.

1a. 
If possible, please provide a breakdown of this data for each month, detailing the total number of dwellings given planning permission and how many of these are for social rent.
1b.
If possible, of the dwellings currently designated as being for social rent, please provide a breakdown of how many are one-bed, two-bed, three-bed, have more than three bedrooms or have an unspecified number of bedrooms.

Answer:

	
	No of dwellings approved
	Of which, number of social rent

	5.7.24 - 4.8.24
	13
	0

	5.8.24 – 4.9.24
	38
	0

	5.9.24 – 4.10.24
	670
	0

	5.10.24 – 4.11.24
	51
	0

	5.11.24 – 4.12.24
	51
	0

	5.12.24 – 4.1.25
	15
	0

	TOTALS:
	838
	0



2. 
What is your policy on the proportion of units in each new development in your area that should be for social rent, and has this changed since 5 July 2024?

For planning gain sites, our requested tenure mix reflects the latest adopted Needs Assessment.  Currently, therefore, we seek 81% for rented Affordable Housing (we will accept either Social Rent or Affordable Rent).  The remaining 19% is for Intermediate Affordable Housing tenures e.g. Shared Ownership.  
For 100% Affordable Housing proposals led by RPs, we will seek to maximise the proportion of rented dwellings proposed and we will accept either Social Rent or Affordable Rent.  
For 100% Affordable Housing schemes led by the City Council, our approach is based on scheme viability.  In recent years, that has meant that all our newbuild council homes have been for Affordable Rent but always capped at LHA levels.  
We remain open to considering Social Rent as a tenure but really need a higher grant rate in order to make this viable for the HRA.  Since July 2024, we’ve continued to advise Govt and HE that we need a higher grant rate to make Social Rent stack up for the HRA.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
